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The congress gets under way The secretariat team gave excellent support 

With Deputy Commissioners 
Mr TP Gabolekwe and  

Ms D Marathe at Police HQ 

WORD OF INTRODUCTION 

 

Dear friends,   

 

As the IEB liaison member for the African sections, I 
was pleased to accept an invitation to attend the IPA 
Botswana National Congress in Gaborone to offer 
support and advice to the section, currently in 
suspension. 

Arriving 2 days early to recover from the trip, my wife 
Dianne and I were looked after by Nono Wadipeda of 
the Special Support Group and director of music, who 
offered us the services of a driver, Charles, for our 
stay. We visited a local game park and the National 
Museum. We were taken by Emmanuel Morris, 
Assistant Commissioner to HQ, where we met the two 
Deputy Commissioners, Mr Tapudzani Gabolekwe 
(currently Acting Commissioner) and Ms Dinah 
Marathe. They all displayed great interest in revitalising 
the IPA in Botswana and working hard to lift the 
suspension at the first opportunity at the next IPA 
World Congress.  

We later visited the Junior Officersô Club, where we met the enthusiastic local 
regional committee members and others from around the country as they arrived for 
the congress. We also linked up with the delegations from Eswatini and Mozambique 
and IPA South Africa president, Vossie Vos. 

The National Congress was held on 1 March 2019, with around 60 Botswana 
members, plus the guests from the visiting sections. Among the speakers was a 
former president of the section, Mr TE Tsimako, who gave a witty and inspirational 
address. Reports on activities were then provided by the 4 regions of the section. 

I was invited to preside over the election process for the new NEC, assisted by 
tellers from IPA Eswatini and Mozambique. 
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Counting votes for a post during the elections Lunch break during the congress 

Most of IPA Botswanaôs newly elected National Executive Board 

After lunch, I made a presentation on the IEB, its commissions and opportunities for 
IPA members. I then went through the roles and responsibilities of NEC members, 
since we had many new office holders in the room.   

The next day, there was an excursion to Big Valley Game Lodge, near Lobatse, 
some 2 hoursô drive from the capital. Fifty or so members from the host and visiting 
sections enjoyed a game drive, followed by use of the lodgeôs facilities, including a 
refreshing swimming pool and Botswanaôs first and as yet only zipline. The day was 
rounded off back in Gaborone by a dinner dance at the congress hotel. 

I am very positive about the future for IPA Botswana, with all the enthusiastic 
members I met during my visit, and hope that I shall be in a position to recommend 
to the IEB in October that the suspension be lifted. 

My thanks go to Mojwadi Pitso and Neo Kebonye for their work over the past year 
and to Emmanuel Morris for taking the steps to restart the NEC. Also, thanks to all 
who looked after my wife and myself during our visit to Gaborone and showed the 
true spirit of IPA. As the good folk there exclaim joyfully, óServo!!ô 

Stephen Crockard, Head of Administration  
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First meeting of IPA Macauôs 
new National Executive Board  

AROUND THE WORLD 

 

NEW NATIONAL PRESIDENT 
 
 
IPA MACAU  
 
 

 

Firstly, I am grateful to all members of Section Macau for their trust and support. I 
was re-elected as President unanimously in the elections which touched me and 
made me understand the responsibility I carry.  

I will make every effort in the next term as President to promote the name and the 
spirit of our Association, which is SERVO PER AMIKECO.   

Last year, IPA Macau encountered 
many challenges, but all of these were 
settled by our incredible team. We 
organised seven different activities in 
2018, with a member participation rate 
of 70%. 

For 2019, we are planning to organise 
10 events for members and their 
families, to enrich their lives and 
enhance their professional knowledge.  

In addition, the project of the Asian 
Affairs Bureau is in full swing. In this 
new term of leading Section Macau, I 

will leave no stone unturned and the team and I will do whatever we can to promote 
the development of the IPA in Asia.  

Last but not least, this year, we will also focus on our cooperation with other IPA 
sections so as to show the concrete friendship of our Association to the world. 

In Friendship, 

 

Lei Hong Po, President IPA Macau 
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Ceremony at Westhaven 59 for 
married couple Oppenheimer-Blümlein 

Ceremony at Krugerlaan 66 for family de Levie 
and their niece Rosetta Levano 

20 new Stolpersteine in Gouda, the Netherlands, 
thanks to the IPA World Congress 2019 fundraiser 

 
On Monday morning 11th March, Gunter Demnig laid twenty new Stolpersteine at 
seven addresses in Gouda. All other óstumble stonesô had been polished by 
volunteers the week before, so now we have got 258 shiny Stolpersteine at 64 
addresses in our city. 

It was a cold and rainy day, but the ceremonies at the seven addresses warmed our 
hearts. Descendants of the deported families attended the laying. Some of them told 
heart-breaking stories later on, when I showed them the Metaheerhuis with three 
panels displaying the names of the 388 Nazi victims.     

Alderman Thierry van Vugt gave a speech to show the support of the City of Gouda. 
Poet Inez Meter, who is in her nineties, recited her wonderful poem óstumble stonesô, 
and another poet recited her poignant poem óEvery stone a victoryô. Two school 
classes were also present, and at all addresses there was a group of people who 
were involved. They listened attentively to the stories and the kadish that was said 
and placed pebbles on the newly-laid Stolpersteine. 

After the laying of the Stolpersteine, I mailed Gunter Demnigôs representative to tell 
her about the ceremonies. I also asked her if we can order new Stolpersteine for 
next year. I know theyôve got many requests, but hopefully sheôll put us on their list 
for next year.  

Gunter Demnig laid the following new Stolpersteine: 

¶ Westhaven 59: two Stolpersteine for butcher Sigmund Oppenheimer (65) and 
his wife Babette Oppenheimer-Blümlein (59). 

¶ Krugerlaan 66: one Stolperstein for housekeeper Rosetta de Levie (25). For 
tax official Israël de Levie (56), his wife Johanna de Levie-Zondervan (50), 
their daughter Evalina Clara de Levie (18) and young niece Rosetta Levano 
(12) four Stolpersteine had already been laid some years ago. 

¶ Burgvlietkade 79: three Stolpersteine for Fritz Mohr (42), Alice Mohr-May (39) 
and their young daughter Renate Mohr (9). 

¶ Sophiastraat 37: four Stolpersteine for merchant Herbert Kirchheim, his wife 
psychiatrist Anne Marie Kirchheim-Brahn, their young daughter Margit 
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Lieselotte (6) and for refugee boy Helmut Rosenberg (19). At this address one 
Stolperstein had already been laid some years ago for Heinz Ludwig 
Lewkonja (18). 

¶ Graaf van Bloisstraat 56: three Stolpersteine for metal worker Hermann 
Lachmann (37), his wife Rachel Margot Lachmann-van Gelder (35) and their 
young son Jozef Lachmann (7).  

¶ Crabethstraat 5: four Stolpersteine for Julius Kobijlinski (64) who once owned 
an electricity business, his wife Hertha Kobijlinski-Naumann (53) and their 
adult sons Walter (31) and Erich (22). 

¶ Cappenersteeg 2: three Stolpersteine for the former grocer Gerson Mol (46), 
his wife, saleswoman Frederika Mol-Wolffers (62) and her sister Sophia 
Catharina de Gast-Wolffers (61). 

 

All in all a wonderful morning to remember. Iôve posted the stories on the Facebook 
page Elisabeth Citroen and on www.goudsmetaheerhuis.nl. At the end of this year I 
hope to publish a book with stories of the 258 Jewish citizens we have now laid 
Stolpersteine for in Gouda.  

Thank you all for your absolutely overwhelming donations last year. We donôt have to 
worry anymore if weôll have the money to achieve what we have in mind: to lay 
Stolpersteine in Gouda for all 388 Jewish citizens who were deported and killed by 
the Nazi-regime. Itôs so reassuring to know that we have the financial support to 
accomplish this. With the twenty new Stolpersteine we are well on our way to reach 
this goal! 

Soesja Citroen, Stichting Gouds Metaheerhuis afd. Stolpersteine 

  

http://www.goudsmetaheerhuis.nl/

